Girdwood Public Safety Advisory Committee

March 6, 2017 
 Minutes Final
What: 
Regular Monthly Meeting of the Public Safety Advisory Committee 
Where:    
Girdwood Community Center, 250 Egloff Drive
Date:       
March 6, 2017
Time:      
7:00PM
Call to order, Michelle Weston, Chair 7PM
PSAC attending are: Michelle Weston and Mike Opalka
Mandy Hawes arrived at 7:02
Quorum Confirmed

MOA attending: Kyle Kelley, Margaret Tyler

GVFD attending: Chief Will Day (left at approx. 7:05 due to 911 call)
WPD attending:  Rob Mallowney
GBOS attending:  Sam Daniel arrived at approx. 7:30PM  

Agenda Discussion: 
Items below are removed from agenda, as Chief Schofield is away:
2) Communications concerns (APD/AST/GVFD)

5) Collaboration between SAR/WPD/GVFD

Creation of Incident Action Plans

Training plans

Following item removed as no progress has been made on these topics:
6) Advance Planning: Policing after 3 year contract

Field trip to Wasilla

Info from Houston

APDEA input

Agenda Approved as amended for March 6, 2017 Meeting
3-0
Minutes Approved from February 6, 2017 Meeting

3-0
Public Safety Reports:
WPD stats and activities YTD and for the month (Rob Mallowney on behalf of Chief Schofield):
Stats from WPD as of Feb 17, 2017

Rob Mallowney states that vehicle thefts reported in February meeting seem to have subsided.  

Currently thefts at resort have risen (locker room); thefts of items from vehicles seem to have dropped.

GVFD stats and activities YTD and for the month (Chief Day)
No report as Chief Day left to attend to Seward Highway 911 call.


GBOS Public Safety Supervisor report (Sam Daniel) – deferred to end of meeting, see below
Old Business:

1) Status of appointment to PSAC board

Motion:
PSAC moves to recommend Raleigh Hill to appointment to the PSAC Board.
Motion passes 3-0
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Group also discusses who actually holds which seat on the board; Margaret to reconfirm via email.

GBOS will receive this recommendation from PSAC for their regular meeting on March 20.  Raleigh should be seated for April PSAC meeting.

2) Police Substation implementation
Kyle Kelley updates that at the last Anchorage Assembly meeting both the $12,000 for payment of the lease amount and the lease itself were approved.  These elements are now working through MOA systems to be signed off.

Tenant improvements should be complete next week. Move in date shortly after final inspection.

Still to be completed are:

ACS will create ID badges for access to the building

Communications need to be added to the building (internet/phone)

Local phone number 

Doorbell 

Signage (simple sign and phone number)

Michelle Weston recommends that PSAC tour the building prior to the next meeting.

Plan to put together plan to communicate the new office location and local phone number to public.

3) Towing/Impound/Ticketing 

Kyle Kelley has been working with MOA and Easy Park to create a draft MOU, similar to that used between Easy Park and the Airport Police and the UAA Police.

Basically the agreement would be between Girdwood Valley Service Area and Easy Park, with Whittier Police as the enforcement agency.  

Enforcement area is land within the public Right of Way.

This will allow for official warnings of violations and fines/towing as needed.

Revenues collected will go to GVSA, although a percentage of fines collected goes to Easy Park for administration of the program.

Private entities may need to make arrangements with Easy Park directly (ie Resort for parking violations).

Currently the MOU is under review by Easy Park; expect for the MOU to be completed in April.

Regarding impounding and towing:

There is no space in Girdwood Industrial Park currently to handle impound, although there is interest by a resident in creating an impound lot.  

Any impound would be sent to Anchorage currently.

Rob Mallowney states that in his experience, Evidence Vehicles are taken to an impound lot; vehicles towed for other reasons go to different tow companies and towing/return of vehicles is transaction between owner and impound/towing company.

New business
None
Public Comment:

None
Other Business (Roundtable Comments from the Board):
Mandy Hawes states that she looks forward to advance planning as a board (essentially item # 6 from the draft agenda).  Mike Opalka states that Wasilla chief has been out of town, expect for field trip to take place in April; group agrees to take up the larger topic of advance planning in May.
Kyle updates the group on the ordinance that is proposed by Assembly to provide response to neighborhoods that are not within a police service area:  Bird Creek, Indian, Portage, Rainbow, Crow Creek.  Concept is that property owners will be taxed to a total combined level of $50,000.  This amount would be tapped to pay for response to major crime in the neighborhoods (not highway), amount not used will roll to next year.  Turnagain Arm Community Council plan is to have Crow Creek neighborhood included in the service area if they want, but not included if the majority of voters in that neighborhood vote against it.  John Weddleton will attend the LUC meeting next week (March 13 at 7PM) to provide additional information.

Mike Opalka states that this does nothing for highway response, and troopers are stating no response on Seward Highway from MP 75-McHugh Creek after April 30.

Sam Daniel states that he wants for GBOS and PSAC to be proactive with Anchorage regarding the Seward Highway response.  AST has confirmed that after April 30 they will not respond to accidents from MP 75-McHugh Creek, they view this as MOA responsibility.  MOA has not made formal commitment to their response on this section of the highway.

Kyle Kelley recommends that for now GBOS re-engage with Mike Abbott and MOA.  MOA has been working toward solution for communities that fall outside of Police Service Area, so they may be ready to work through separate challenge of the Seward Highway. GBOS has already sent a letter on behalf of the GVFD recommending that the MOA formalize the response that will take place in the event of a serious and/or fatal accident on the highway.

The PSAC recommends to Sam Daniel that he work with the city to see what the status is of the MOA’s response to the State Trooper ending Seward Highway response and that he discuss the concerns with the chairs of the Girdwood 2020 Seward Highway Safety Task Force (Larry Daniel and Hank Hosford).

Adjourn 8:03PM
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